Preparedness Update:
Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Secretary Michael Chertoff faced intense questioning from members of the House Homeland Security Committee on Wednesday. Secretary Chertoff, who has faced widespread criticism for perceived failures in the Department’s response to Hurricane Katrina, announced a comprehensive overhaul of America’s disaster preparedness measures. Chertoff admitted that FEMA, which was absorbed into the DHS in March 2003, was “overwhelmed” by Katrina and promised that the agency would be reorganized and staffed with disaster relief professionals, as quoted in a Washington Post article. Chertoff singled out former FEMA director Michael Brown, who resigned under intense criticism twelve days after Katrina struck, but Chertoff himself was criticized by members of the committee for not providing better leadership when the scope of the disaster became apparent. Congressman Christopher Shays (R-CT) questioned Chertoff about why he didn't take a more aggressive role in making sure FEMA was responding properly. “I don't get a sense that your heart was in this, frankly,” Shays is quoted in a USA Today article. 

In local preparedness news, Senator and Gubernatorial candidate John Corzine (D-NJ) held a press conference on Wednesday to argue that he has the best plan to protect New Jersey’s critical infrastructure from terrorist attack. Recent polls have shown an increasingly tight race between Corzine and his Republican opponent Doug Forrester in New Jersey, a traditionally Democratic state. Corzine has campaigned heavily on the issue of State preparedness, believing his experience in Washington sets him apart from Forrester. On Wednesday, Corzine claimed that the seafront stretch between Port Elizabeth and Newark Airport is the most "dangerous two miles in the country," as reported in a Jersey Journal article. 
